
Charter Township of Port Huron Board 
Regular Meeting Held May 5, 2025 at 7:00 P.M. 

3800 Lapeer Road, Port Huron, MI 48060 

 

MINUTES 
 

ROUTINE BUSINESS: 

The pledge of allegiance stated. 

 

Roll Call: Trustees Dudas, Pringle, Reno, Fulk, Treasurer Shonka, Clerk Davis, Supervisor 

Lewandowski 

 

Absent: None 

 

Special Guests: Sheriff King and Deputies, Residents 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Prior to approval of minutes Trustee Fulk stated a correction to her motion on the EDA 

membership.  The correction being that motion was to table the membership vote until the next 

regularly scheduled Township Board meeting.  

Motion by Dudas, supported by Pringle, to approve the April 21, 2025, Regular Board meeting 

minutes, with the correction. 

Vote: All in favor                            Result:  Motion Carried 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  

Dan Lynn – 3204 Stonybrook – Commented on utility billing, reminder notices, and Bakersfield 

path. 

Carol Miller – Commented on recycling pick up, DDA project, stated interest in the DDA 

director position, and previous meeting EDA motion. 

Michelle Brown- Ravenswood - Commented on recording meetings, transparency, streamlining 

the township bills to offer opportunities to provide suggestions where money is spent. 

Mary Conlin 3589 Charles St., Burtchville Twp – Commented to public in attendance and Board 

to reach out to USPS on 32nd St to address the mail process. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

No Unfinished Business 

 

NEW AGENDA ITEMS: 
 

A. Sheriff’s Department Certificate of Merit Award presentation to Deputy Kaufman: 

Sheriff King provided recognition and award to Deputy Kaufman for his command of a scene 

on Dove Road in Port Huron Township.   

      

APPROVAL OF BILLS: 

Motion by Shonka, supported by Fulk to approve payment of pre-paid bills:  

Amount: $82,546.46 

Check #s: 55332-55335 

Roll Call Vote:         Ayes: Shonka, Fulk, Reno, Pringle, Dudas, Davis, Lewandowski 

                                Nays: None                    

       Absent: None    Result: Motion Carried 

 

Motion by Shonka, supported by Pringle to approve payment of current bills:  

Amount: $94,239.52 



Check #s: 55336-55393 

Roll Call Vote:         Ayes: Shonka, Pringle, Dudas, Fulk, Reno, Davis, Lewandowski 

                                Nays: None                    

       Absent: None    Result: Motion Carried 

 

 

BOARD CORRESPONDENCE: 

Supervisor Lewandowski informed the board that the township has received two separate grants; 

Enbridge is granting $5,000 and EDA is granting a placemaking grant both grants are to be used 

for Bakersfield Park for beautification. Supervisor stated it would go towards benches, trash 

receptacle and beautification.  

Trustee Dudas stated SEMCOG has changed the 100-year flood plan to a 10-year flood plan. 

Trustee Fulk hoped to have more discussion on the EDA membership. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

Motion by Fulk supported by Dudas to adjourn at 7:40 p.m.     

Vote: All in favor     Result:  Motion Carried 

 

 

____________________________________                            ____________________________ 

Robert G. Lewandowski, Jr., Supervisor                                   Benita E. Davis, Clerk 


